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Cumbria County Council has requested an Early Years Peer Challenge from the Local Government Association (LGA). This briefing note aims to update key partners on the challenge.
Background
On 12 December 2017 the Department for Education (DfE) launched Unlocking Talent, Fulfilling Potential: A plan for improving social mobility through education. This plan sets an overarching ambition: no community left behind. A further four ambitions cover the key life stages of people’s education.
Ambition 1 is to close the word gap in the early years. Children with strong foundations will start school in a position to progress, but too many children still fall behind early, and it is hard to close the gaps that emerge. 
Aim of the Challenge
The aim of the challenge is to stimulate the council and our partners to reflect on the early years services we provide and to improve the outcomes for children and families.
Although the short title used is an ‘Early Years’ peer challenge, it should be noted the underpinning focus of the challenge is on reducing gaps in speech, language and communication outcomes in the early years, with the goal of improving school readiness and social mobility.
The challenge is not an inspection but aims to provide a critical friend approach that challenges the councils and their partners in assessing their strengths and identifying their own areas for improvement. The key purpose of the challenge is to stimulate local action about how the council and its partners can improve the outcomes for children and families.
Challenge Sponsor
Dan Barton, Assistant Director (Education and Skills) is the Challenge Sponsor.
Date
The Early Years Peer Challenge will take place from the 3rd – 6th December 2019
Peer Challenge Team
The LGA will pull together a peer team ensuring that the skills, expertise and background of the team match the council’s requirements as closely as possible. 
The team will consist of senior colleagues who have significant experience of leading and managing early years services in other local authority areas.

Challenge Preparation
We are currently undertaking a self-assessment using the Early Intervention Foundation’s Maturity Matrix for Speech, Language and Communication in the Early Years which will help to identify Cumbria’s key lines of enquiry.
We are reaching out to key colleagues across the Council and our partner organisations to assist with this and are likely to be in contact with you to ask for your views and input.
We are also arranging the timetable for the review (3rd – 6th December) and may be in contact with you to book a time for you to meet with the Peer Reviewers during that week.
Key partners will continue to be updated via regular briefing notes as we prepare for the Challenge
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